
 

 

  EUREKA TOWN BOARD MEETING FEBRUARY 10, 1997 
 
The Meeting was called to order by Vice - Chairperson Smith.  Present were Supervisors 

Johnson, Kadlec and Topp, Clerk Leine and Treasurer Schulz. 
 
Supervisor Johnson moved to accept the January 13, 1997 Minutes as presented, 
seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried. 

 
Supervisor Johnson moved to accept the Treasurers report as presented, seconded by 
Supervisor Kadlec and carried. 
 

Clerk Leine presented bills totaling $43,451.27.  Supervisor Kadlec moved to pay bills, 
seconded by Supervisor Topp and carried. 
 
Robert Blaszczak, 1127/1123 Lowell Dr. Apple Valley, requested a permit to built a 50 x 

60 hanger on lot 40E, Airlake Airport.  Mr. Blaszczak presented copy of signed lease and 
plans for a  pole frame building.  Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit, seconded by 
Supervisor Kadlec and carried. 
 

The annual township election is March 11, 1997.  George Johnson and Eugene 
Kaufenberg will be the Election Judges, with polls opening at 10 AM and closing at 8 
PM and the annual meeting taking place at the close of the polls. 
 

Wages for election judges is again set at $4.00 per hour. 
 
Supervisor Kadlec moved to table the new business of "Minimum Maintenance" signed 
until the March 10, 1997 board meeting. 

 
Supervisor Topp moved to appoint Cheryl Schindledecker as a representative to attend a 
meeting to elect a representative to the Vermillion WMO board of commissioners for 
Group A member townships, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried. 

 
Beth Sprig requested a permit to build a 80 x 120 pole frame building at 225th and 
Highview Ave.  Lot plans were shown as to location of building and lot lines. This 
building to be used to store farm equipment.  Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit 

contingent upon Mr. Friedges showing Clerk Leine a set of signed Fredickson pole 
building plans, seconded by Supervisor Kadlec and carried. 
 
Mrs. Mattson is asking the board to grant a land split in Section 29.  Mrs. Mattson wants 

to split 15 acres of the west side of her property. The board informed Mrs. Mattson that 
she had to keep 250 feet of road frontage on her property to maintain a legal lot.  Mrs. 
Mattson was advised to re - survey her land to meet these requirements.  The board 
reassured Mrs. Mattson that she would have no problem with the land split meeting this 

requirement. 
 
Mr. Ken Antonczak, representing South River Homes of Apple Valley, is requesting a 



 

 

permit to build a 1314 Square Foot split level house with attached garage at 250th St. W. 
and Dodd Road.  The entrance to this house will be from Dodd Road.  Dakota County has 
stated where the drive will be located and will notify resident if culvert is required.  

Signed plans for septic and house were presented along with lot plan. This project was 
valued at $106,152.00. A permit fee of $729.50 was assessed for the building permit and 
$50.00 for the septic fee.  Supervisor Topp moved to grant permit contingent upon 
showing Clerk Leine proof of land ownership, seconded by Supervisor Johnson and 

carried. 
 
The township supervisors worked on the 1998 budget and is asking the township to ok a 
6% increase over the 1997 budget. 

 
Supervisor Topp moved to adjourn, seconded by Supervisor Johnson and carried.  
 
  

 
 


